
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 2020 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

We have come to the end of our first half term back to school. The time has 
certainly flown by. They children have been amazing and I would like to thank 
you for all for your support around the adaptions that we have made in order 
to keep everyone safe. When we return after the half term break we will be 
continuing with the measures that have been put in place this half term. It is 
vital that we all play our part and continue to ensure the measures are sup-

ported. 

 

As part of our learning this half term, all of the children have been thinking 
about The Great Outdoorsõ, whether in our community or further afield. We  

are excited to be celebrating our own school site by having the day outside on 
Friday. This is an opportunity to think about how being outside supports our 

mental well-being, but also celebrating how lucky we our with our school envi-
ronment and how we can take responsibility for it. 

I hope that you all have a wonderful half term break, keep safe and enjoy the 
time with your children. 

 

Best wishes  

Cristy Nelson 

 

 

Brixham Church of England Primary 
School  

Higher Ranscombe Road  

Brixham  

Devon   TQ5 9HF  

 

Telephone:  01803 882575  

Website:  www.brixhamcofe.org  

E-mail:  admin@brixhamcofe.org  

 

Headteacher: Mrs Cristy Nelson  



Y6 Prefects 

This year we have offered our Year 6 pupils the oppor-
tunity to apply for the position of Prefect. The Y6 Pre-
fects will take on Leadership Roles and support the de-

veloping Ethos of our school as we move throughout 
the year. As part of this journey, the Year 6 children 
had to apply for the position by writing a letter and 

then attending an interview. I have 
been overwhelmed by the enthusiasm 
of our year 6 pupils and am extremely 
confident that they will have a very 

successful year. 

Well done Y6 Prefects! 

 

 

Back to school... 

Home Learning 

It has been amazing to look back through all of the 
childrenΩs portfolios on Class Dojo and see the home learn-
ing that they completed during the Lockdown period. We 
would like to thank you for all of your support with this. 

Young Minds 

Thank you for all of your support with our 
Wear Yellow Day for Young Minds. 

The yellow cer-
tainly brightened 

up our day! 

Charlton Manor 

This week our Y2 pupils have been working alongside a 

school in London. They have been busy looking at the similar-

ities and differences between our two schools. They have 

had a Skype meeting with the pupils and will be working with 

them throughout the year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Earthquakes! 

Our Y5 pupils have been inspired by their 
Learning Experience 

this half term looking 
natural disasters, with a 
particular focus on Ja-

pan and the earth-
quakes. They have been 
carrying out practical 

experiments at home to 
test structures. 

Well done Rueben! 

Some of you may remember that during 

Lockdown Reuben challenged himself to 

run 26.2 miles., to raise money for our 

Forest School. Reuben successfully com-

pleted his challenge and managed to raise 

a whopping £195.00. 

Thank you Rueben!  

 



ôLittle Reportersõ Page 
This month our ôLittle Reportersõ have been thinking about ôBlack History 

Month.õ The have spent time researching the subject and thinking about the  

impact on todaysõsociety. 

 

 

 

Black History Month 
 

This month is special to many, as it is Black History Month!  
We therefore decided to write a bit about it. I hope you all find this interesting and it leave you ea-
ger  to learn more.    
 

Firstly, there are so many unappreciated black figures throughout history but sadly we could only 
choose a few to celebrate. We have found so many who have inspired us and show great bravery 
and determination. We hope we can do them some justice as we introduce them to you. 

  
Harriet Tubman was born into slavery in America.  She escaped from slavery and fought hard to 
stop it. Following her escape, she went on to 13 missions to rescue other slaves and lead them to 
freedom.  

Walter Tull was the first black British Army officer and first black British Professional Footballer.  He 
was born in England and played for Tottenham Hotspur. 

Bill Miller was the Deputy Mayor of Plymouth, he was also known as the ΨLocal HeroΩ and helped to 
build houses for black people during the war who were left homeless.  
Mary Seacole, a nurse who helped support British soldiers during the Crimean War. She set up the 
ΨBritish HotelΩ behind the lines and nursed the injured soldiers back to health. 

  
Interesting facts Χ did you know that?  
*Walter has a £5 coin with his face on it.  
*Harriet will be on a new US $50 note due out in 2028.  
*Bill has a booklet about him: άBill Miller: Black Labour Party Activist in PlymouthέΦ  
*Mary was the first named black woman to have her own statue in Britain.  
 

Our fellow pupils told us; 
άWǳǎǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘΣ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŘƛǎŎǊƛƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘΦέ  

 
ά.ƭŀŎƪ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ aƻƴǘƘ ƛǎ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΦέ   

 
άwŜƅŜŎǝƴƎ ƻƴ .ƭŀŎƪ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ aƻƴǘƘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƳŀǧŜǊǎΦέ  

 
Even to this day there is racism in this world which is why it is good to keep an open mind and help 
build a better future.  
Have a great half term, stay safe and have a happy Halloween!   



 

 

Safeguarding 

Here at Brixham C of E Primary we are committed to 
safeguarding the children. 

Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is     Mrs Cristy 

Nelson and Deputy Safeguarding Lead is Miss Marie 
Tyrrell.  

If you do have any concerns, please do not hesitate 
to contact us. 

Flu Vaccinations Reminder. 

If you would like your child to receive the Flu Vaccination 
this year (10th Dec) please remember to give your con-
sent by following the link below. 

https://schoolsimms.virgincare.co.uk/flu/2020/devdevon 

Staffing Changes 

We are delighted to welcome Tanya Jeffery to 
our Brixham C of E family. Tanya is currently 
working in our school office as part of our Ad-
min Team. She has worked in other primary 
schools both within Torbay and further afield 
and brings a wealth of school experience with 
her. Welcome Tanya!  

 

  

Feel Good Friday 

 

On Friday 13th November we will be supporting this 
years Children in Need Appeal with a  

ôFeel Good Fridayõ 

This years campaign is ôFive for Thriveõ and focuses 
on childrenõs physical and mental well being. 

 

We will asking the children to come to school in their 
own clothes to celebrate our ôFeel Good Fridayõ and 
make a donation towards the ôChildren In Needõ    

appeal. 

 

Attendance for  weeks 

 27.09.20ð22.10.20 

Whole School 97.51% 

Year Group % Attendance 

Reception 96.20 

1 97.20 
2 98.34 

3 98.52 
4 98.77 
5 95.62 
6 97.82 

PTFA 

Thank you to all of those who attended our 

PTFA meeting this week. It was great to see 

you all, both new and old members. 

Our next meeting is being held on November 

4th at  6:30pm. We would love to welcome 

more of our parents to join us as we move for-

ward to raise money for the children of Brixham 

C of E. 

If you would like to join  us, please let the 

school office know or send a message to my-

self via Class Dojo 

Poppy Sales 

Following the half term break, we will be selling poppies 

for the British Legion. 

The children will be able to purchase these within their 

class bubbles from the class teachers.  

#ÌÁÓÓ $ÏÊÏ 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÎÏÔ ÓÉÇÎÅÄ ÕÐ ÔÏ #ÌÁÓÓ $ÏÊÏ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÌÅÔ 

ÔÈÅ ÏǣÃÅ ËÎÏ×ȟ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÈÅÎ 

ÓÅÎÄ ÙÏÕ Á ÐÁÓÓ×ÏÒÄ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÓÔÒÕÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÓ ÔÏ ÈÏ× 

ÔÏ ÁÃÃÅÓÓ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÐÁÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÈÏ× ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄ ÃÁÎ 

ÃÒÅÁÔÅ Á ÐÏÒÔÆÏÌÉÏ 

4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÉÎ ×ÁÙ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÂÌÅ 

ÔÏ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ 

ÈÏ× ÁÎÙ ÃÈÉÌÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÉÓÏÌÁÔÉÎÇ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ 

ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ Ȣ  

7Å ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÈÁÖÅ 

ÁÃÃÅÓÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÒÅÓÏÕÒÃÅȢ 

https://schoolsimms.virgincare.co.uk/flu/2020/devon


 

Diary Dates 2020 / 2021 
  

Friday 23rd October        -     Break up for half term 

Monday 2nd November           -      Return to school 

Wednesday 4th November      -     Virtual PTFA meeting 

Wednesday 11th November     -  Remembrance Day 

Friday 13th November            -    ôFeel Good Fridayõ Mufti Day 

Wednesday 2nd December  -  Foundation Stage Nativity  

Thursday 5th December  - Foundation Stage Nativity  

Tuesday 8th December           -     Year 1 Christmas Celebration 

Thursday 10th December  - Childrenõs Flu Vaccination  

 

(further information will follow as to how our Christmas Celebrations will proceed this year)  

  School Values 

This half term we have been exploring our school values through our class worships and 

thinking about what they mean to us. The children have produced some fantastic pieces of 

work based around this. Please talk about them at home and discuss what they mean to you 

and your families.. 


